
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Silent Prayer 

Meditation “I Love You Lord” SPC Choir 

Introduction Misha Jordan 

Doxology “Praise God, From Whom…” NAH 371 

Invocation Roger Murphy 

Hymn “Christ The Lord Is Risen Today” NAH 124 

Worship through Giving - Tithes & Offerings 

Children’s Time Pastor Geert Tap 

SPC Choir “Must Jesus Bear the Cross?” 

Responsive Reading Ben Davison 

Reader: Christ is risen. 
ALL: He is risen indeed! 

Reader: In His great mercy, He has given us 
new birth into a living hope through the resurrection 

of Jesus Christ from the dead. 1 Peter 1:3 
ALL: He is risen indeed! 

Reader: Jesus has come that we may have life 
and have it to the fullest. John 10:10 

ALL: He is risen indeed! 
Reader: If anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; 

the old has gone, the new has come! 2 Corinthians 5:17 
ALL: He is risen indeed! 

Reader: God raised Him from the dead, freeing Him 
from the agony of death, because it was impossible 

for death to keep its hold on Him. Acts 2:24 
ALL: He is risen indeed! 
Reader: Christ is risen. 

ALL: He is risen indeed! 

Congregational Prayer Roger Murphy 

Ministry in Music “Were It Not for Grace” Richelle Anim 

Scripture Reading “Mark 15:1-15” Misha Jordan 

Sermon Pastor Geert Tap 
“The Weekend to end all Weak Ends” 

Hymn of Response “Thine Be the Glory” NAH 121 

Postlude “Great Is the Lord” SPC Choir 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:06pm       Next Friday: 8:16pm (Watford) 

 
Treasury Department Announcement: 

Summary Church Finance Report 
Jan-Mar 2019 Budget Actual 

Church Budget offerings 20,625 19,713 
Income from letting halls/rooms in Centre 17,700 20,171 
Other 
(e.g. grants received from SEC/Area7) 1,250 39 

Funds set aside 
for evang, depts, academic spons’p (6,625) (6,625) 

Operating costs (bulletins, SVs, St Sch, etc.) (5,223) (3,676) 
Centre costs (staff, servicing clients) (6,477) (5,474) 
Site costs 
(utilities, repairs, cleaning, insurance) (21,250) (19,766) 

Operating Surplus/(Deficit) for year to date - 4,383 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Llewellyn Edwards 

ledwards@secadventist.org.uk / 07460 734 560 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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… I have come that they may have life, 
and have it to the full. 

John 10:10 (NIV) 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 

9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Daniel Guenin 

Opening Hymn NAH 587 “I Thank Thee Lord” 

Opening Prayer Jim Huzzey 

Mission Story Amanda Brown 

Musical Item Victoria Slankamenac 

Lesson Study “Preparing for Change” 

Mission Offering Gillian Bath 

Closing Hymn NAH 470 “Not I but Christ” 

Closing Prayer Christian Guenin 

PRAYER REQUESTS & THANKS 
Please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com 

if you would like to privately share your prayer requests 
with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team. 

Your prayers are needed for a lady named Jerica, a friend of 
Dennis Johnson’s son. She has undergone brain surgery for a 
tumour but only 95% could be removed safely. She now only has 
months to live and her husband and daughter are very 
distraught. Please keep them in your prayers. Thank you. 

The funeral service of sister Verna Anderson will take place in the 
church on Tuesday 23rd April at 11.30am. She was one of the most 
faithful members and her death is a great loss to the church. Our 
sympathies go out to her husband Philip and the wider family. 

Pastor Llew would like to make a little collection of ‘Stories of 
Verna Anderson’. If you would like to contribute, please email 
your story to Pastor Llew. Also feel free to pass this request on to 
anyone who may like to contribute a story, or forward their name 
and email to ledwards@secadventist.org.uk 

The flowers TODAY are in memory of our dear Verna Anderson, 
in thankfulness to God for her life of service to our church. 

Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Stuart family. We invite 
the church to pray for Kevin, Rachel and children. Their prayer 
request is that God may direct their move. “… 9 Have I not 
commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid; 
do not be discouraged, for the Lord your God will be with you 
wherever you go.” Joshua 1:7-9 (NIV) 

Kidney Donor Appeal We are looking for potential kidney donors 
for a 38-year-old man, Mustafa Hamadi. Both of Mustafa’s 
kidneys failed two years ago, after suffering from kidney damage 
since 2013. Since then, he has been on dialysis and attends four-
hour treatment sessions three days a week. Mustafa, along with 
his wife and two children, are appealing for volunteers (male 
and female) to come forward and give them the gift of life. If 
you are blood group O and are willing to take part in a series of 
health tests to determine your physical and mental suitability, 
please use the below contacts to find out more information: 

Misha Jordan (family contact): 07463953523 misha.jdn@gmail.com 
Rawa Hussain (Mustafa’s wife): 07710996326 
Anita Copley (Guy’s Hospital): 02071885711 anita.copley@gstt.nhs.uk 

If you are unable to volunteer yourself, we ask that you please 
pass this appeal on to friends and family and also keep the 
Hamadi family in your prayers that God may bring them healing. 

 
GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Membership Transfer, 1st Reading: To Stanborough Park Church -
Lucian Hatnean from Suceava SDA Church, Romania; Miss Dana 
Aurica Mihai from Excelsis SDA Church, Bucharest, Romania. 

Youth Committee If you would like further information on any of 
the youth events or to join and support the Youth committee, 
please contact Amanda Brown 07834 834 729 or Elizabeth 
Roberts 07538 953 353. 

Fellowship Lunch There will be NO fellowship lunch in May due to 
the bank holiday. The next one will take place on 1st June. 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive non-perishable 
food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta 
and pasta sauce. 

ADRA Annual Appeal ends TODAY – but if you would like 
to collect in Borehamwood (which is in the Metropolitan 
area) you have one more week. Please return permits, 
tins, cans and coin cards to Eric or Audrey by next week. 

Lilies for Easter Please check the enclosure in the bulletin. 
If you have had a lily dedicated to you, please come to 
the front after the service. Find the dedication with your 
name on it and then claim your lily from Audrey. 

Fragrant oregano and sweet smoked paprika from 
Greece, grown in the Greek mountains. See Anna 
Papaioannou or email annap@talktalk.net . Proceeds to 
ADRA Annual Appeal. 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Easter Treasure Hunt TOMORROW from 10.30am-12. Suitable for 
ages 9-16. Please meet the youth team in the church foyer to 
register your name and to pay £1 in support of ADRA. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays from 7.30pm. For more 
information, please email beatricenad@gmail.com 

Tuesday Bible Study Group is cancelled this week but will restart 
again on Tuesday 30th April at 10.30-11.30am in the Maple Room. 

Prayer Meeting Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. 

Soup Run on Friday 26th April will be led by Pat Walton and the 
driver is Les Dean. If you would like to get involved, please 
contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We URGENTLY need 
sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Orchestra: Open Invitation for those who wish to play with the 
Ahns on Saturday 27th April. Should you need the music in 
advance, please contact Jihee Ahn: vcahn@hotmail.com 

Picnic and Walk on Saturday 27th April. Bring your food for a quick 
picnic in the Cedar-Sycamore Room, followed by a walk in 
Windsor great park. Park in the Savill gardens car park (charge 
applicable) and head for the Obelisk Lawn to meet up before 
walking to the Punch Bowl. Speak to Alix Roberts 
stanboroughconnectteam@yahoo.com for more details. 

All Night Prayer Session on Saturday 27th April from 9pm to 6am. 
The theme is “Knowing God’s will for my Church and for Me”. 
Come and be blessed as we pray for an outpouring of the Holy 
Spirit on our church collectively and individually. 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 28th April at 3pm followed by tea 
and cakes. This concert is by pupils from the Purcell School. The 
programme includes Liszt, Schumann, Brahms, Piazzola and 
Elgar by various ensemble groups. Invite your friends and 
neighbours for a fabulous spring Sunday afternoon with 
wonderful music, tea and fellowship. 

Programme for small or new community groups on Tuesday 30th 
April at 6.30pm held by the Watford Three River Trust in 
partnership with the One Vision Project. Topics covered include 
who and what, sources of help, legal requirements, constitutions, 
risks and pitfalls. 

1900 Club on 17th May at 7pm. Faith, food, fun, fellowship. Join 
us to eat, make friends and most importantly to deepen your 
understanding of God. Organized by the Youth Committee. 

Mexican Lunch on Sunday 19th May from 1-3pm. Invite your 
friends and prepare your taste buds to experience Mexico 
beyond your expectations with authentic Mexican dishes. Bring 
cash for an Auction (items £3 – £50) and enjoy a fun quiz as well. 
Proceeds for the Pathfinder international camps. Reserve your 
tickets by emailing Paula pathfinders@stanboroughchurch.org 

Inviting all teens to join us from 31st May - 2nd June on our exciting 
PGL Caythorpe trip! The cost is £70 per person. It’s a weekend 
away filled with worship, Bible studies and exciting outdoor 
activities such as canoeing, climbing and zip-lining. Register your 
interest by contacting Amanda Brown on 07834 834 729. 

Teens Sleepover (ages 13-18) from Saturday 15th June at 7pm to 
Sunday 16th June at 11am in the Cedar Sycamore Room. Join us 
for games, pizza making, movies and Sunday morning 
pancakes. 


